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SHELTER HOURS 
Monday through Saturday 

Noon to 3 pm 
or by appointment 

mews 

OUR MISSION 
To provide homeless animals with 

a second chance at life and 

companionship in a no-kill shelter. 

Our organization goes beyond 

shelter walls and is committed to: 

1) Positive people and animal 

relationships and placements 

2) Offering affordable spay, neuter 

and vaccination clinics 

3) Cooperative rescue efforts 

4) Animal welfare education 

Volunteers don't get paid, not because 

they're worthless, but because they're 

priceless.              ~Sherry Anderson 

Keep the Animals Safe  
     The days are getting longer, and as tem-

peratures slowly rise our thoughts are of 

rows of vegetables, flowers and sunny days. 

As you plan your gardens, keep your pets 

and visiting wildlife safe. 

     Many plants are toxic to animals, includ-

ing chrysanthemums, clematis, coleus, daf-

fodils, geranium, hibiscus, hosta, hyacinths, 

most ivies and lilies, peony, sweet william, 

tulips and vinca. 

     Itôs also important when choosing other 

elements of plant care. Cocoa mulch is toxic 

if ingested because it contains theobromine 

and caffeine, which can cause vomiting, 

diarrhea, elevated heart rate and seizures. 

Use a mulch of hardwood or pine instead.  

Insecticides and herbicides can pose prob-

lems too. Research on phenoxy-type herbi-

cides shows they increase the incidence of 

cancer. Nonphenoxy herbicides, such as 

Roundup, do not increase cancer risk. 

     For a comprehensive list and photos of 

animal safe plants, visit the Animal Poison 

Control Center at www.aspca.org/pet-care/

poison-control/plants. Finally, don't forget 

to plant catnip, cat thyme and cat grass for 

your kitties. 

Volunteer Event  
     On Sunday, March 3rd, we had a party at 

the shelter!  Second Chance is entirely run 

by volunteers, and we wanted to show our 

appreciation.  Not a lot of hoopla, just a 

little get-together with some great food, a 

little fun mingling and some great music. 

     Local and talented singer Katie Rose 

treated us to some great tunes, along with 

her friend Julie.  A few tears were shed after 

a moving speech by Board member Jack 

Anderson, but a good time was had by all.  

Second Chance has come a long way in the 

last two years, and itôs all because of the 

many committed and dedicated people that 

keep coming back.  Thank you volunteers! 

Hearts & Soles  
     Thank you to the employees of Union 

Bank in Littleton for participating in Sec-

ond Chanceôs ñShoeBoxò fundraiser.  They 

set up a wonder-

ful display in 

their lobby and 

collected hun-

dreds of pounds 

of shoes, along 

with money do-

nations from 

their customers.  

T h e y  a l s o 

handed out bro-

chures and in-

creased local 

awareness of our 

mission and 

shelter. 
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        The 

       Scoop  

 

 
 

Low Cost Spay/Neuter Clinics 
Call 603-259-3244 to schedule 

April 15, May 13, June 10, July 22 

 

Low Cost Shot Clinics 
April 13 & April 20 

 

Quilt Raffle  
$2 each or 3 for $5 

Tickets available at the shelter & events 

Donated by Littleton Quilters Guild 
 

ShoeBox Recycling 
Drop off your unwanted shoes at the shelter. 

We raise $20 for every 40 lbs we collect! 

 

Pet Food Drive 
ñNo More Empty Bowlsò.  We are collecting 

dry and canned pet food at the shelter for  

distribution by local food pantries. 

 

Dining for a Cause Fund Raiser 
June 19 

99 Restaurant, Littleton 

15% of your bill donated to Second Chance 

 

Gigantic Tent Sale 
Saturday, August 10 

Start saving your gently used items 

for the big day! 

Jessieôs Story 
  

    ñIôm Jessie, one of the cats here at 

Second Chance, and this is my story.  

By the time I made it to Second 

Chance I was traumatized and unsure 

of where my life was headed.  Up un-

til that time, I shared an apartment 

with my owner, an elderly gentleman 

who was not all that well.  One day 

strangers came and took him away.  I 

guess they didnôt know I was there.  

The door closed and I was alone and 

frightened.  I managed to exist for 

several days on what little food I 

could find.  Those were scary times. 

     Then one day another man came in.  

I watched from my hiding place to see 

what was going to happen.  As I was 

getting very hungry I decided to show 

myself and maybe he would feed me.  

He must have taken pity on me as he 

gave me some cat food.  He seemed 

like a very nice guy, just like my other gentleman.  He told me he couldnôt keep me 

in his apartment, so heôd try to find a safe place for me. 

     Thatôs how I came to Second Chance.  Iôm very grateful to all my caregivers at 

the shelter for giving me a nice, warm place to sleep and all the food I can eat.  How-

ever, something doesnôt feel right.  Some kitties, like me, prefer to be in a quiet 

home with no other cats.  Iôve always been by myself, so Iôm overwhelmed by the 

sheer number of cats at the shelter.  They make me very anxious.  I just know that 

once Iôm back in a peaceful environment, Iôll be fine.  I suspect this is why Iôm not 

adopted yet.ò 

     This little girl has room in her heart to love that special someone.  Jessie is an 

adult cat that stays in the background, and has been with us for over a year.  Are you 

that compassionate person willing to give this beautiful, misunderstood kitty the love 

she deserves?   

 

 Jackie Allison, SCAR President 

A Home for Mandu  
     Mandu is special. Itôs not because he loves everyone he meets and is eager for love in return, and not because of those gorgeous blue 

eyes and stunning, luxurious fur. No, Mandu is special because heôs FIV positive. FIV stands for Feline Im-

munodeficiency Virus. Infected cats may show no symptoms for years; however, infection weakens their im-

mune systems and eventually hinders the cat's ability to protect itself against other infections much like the 

similar HIV disease in humans. FIV is not contagious to humans, it infects only felines. 

     Mandu was rescued from a snow bank with minor injuries. Like every cat that enters the shelter he was 

cared for and also tested for FIV; unfortunately his test came back positive. The only sure way to protect the 

other cats in the shelter and prevent their exposure to the virus, was by isolating Mandu. Mandu could only go 

to a home with other infected cats or a home where he would be 

the only cat. Manduôs caretakers at the shelter made sure he got 

lots of love and attention and even let him out every day in an iso-

lated section to run and play. 

     One day a special person dropped by the shelter. Her cat had recently died and she was 

ready for a new animal companion. She saw all the cats available for adoption on our website 

and decided to visit. She immediately loved Mandu, as we all did, and adopted him! She had 

once lost a loved cat to FIV and hadnôt planned on another FIV positive kitty, but was willing 

to see the disease through after meeting and spending time with lovable Mandu. 

     In the US about 3 percent of cats are infected. Cat bites are the major way infection is 

transmitted, so keeping cats indoors and away from potentially infected cats that might bite 

them, markedly reduces their likelihood of contracting FIV infection. Talk with your Vet 

about FIV. 

Photo by Elizabeth Marcello 



 

Shelter Blog ñSizi Says...ò 

 

     Read all about Sizi, that ener-

getic and lovable stray kitten who 

was adopted from Second Chance. 

Share her adventures at her new 

home, meet her shelter buddies, 

and learn about Second Chance 

from Siziôs fun perspective. 

 Ways to Help  

 We know that you're swamped with requests for donations.  While we all support the big national organizations 

that help animals, we ask that you first consider giving to your local shelter.  We are all volunteer with no paid staff, so 

100% of your donation goes directly for the care of the animals. You can visit us any day and see your gift at work giving 

the abandoned and abused a "Second Chance"!   

Shelter Wish List  
 

Clay Cat Litter 

Purina Cat or Kitten Chow 

Canned Pate Kitten Food 

Paper Towels 

HE Laundry Detergent 

13 Gallon Trash Bags 

Brother TN450 Toner Cartridge 

Copy Paper 

Postage Stamps 

Gift Cards to Walmart, 

Staples & Shaws 

ESTATE GIFTS 
Include SCAR in your will, trust or with a 
beneficiary designation. 
 

GIFT OF STOCK & ANNUITIES 
Stocks, bonds, mutual fund shares and 
other securities, along with transferring of 
real estate offer alternative ways to give 
that can benefit both you and SCAR. 
 

TRIBUTE GIFTS  
Tribute gifts can be made in memory of, or 
in honor of, a pet or loved one.  A card will 
be sent upon request. 
 

WORKPLACE GIVING CAMPAIGNS 
Many workplaces coordinate charitable 
giving campaigns for their employees. 
These campaigns allow employees to do-
nate through one-time gifts and regular 
payroll deductions. 

CORPORATE PARTNERSHIPS 
There are many ways for your company to 
increase its visibility in the community and 
build positive brand presences while help-
ing Second Chance. 
 

IN-KIND DONATIONS 
Help keep our supply closet full year 
round.  See our wish list online at 
www.amazon.com and above. 
 

EBAY SELLABLES 
Donate jewelry, antiques, autos and other 
estate valuables year-round and weôll sell 
them on Ebay.  100% tax deductible. 
 
 

To learn more about helping cats 

& kittens, call 603-259-3244 

or visit us online at 

www.secondchancear.org 

MONETARY DONATIONS 
SCAR relies entirely on private donations 
to be able to fund our adoption program 
through our Shelter, offer spay and neuter 
clinics, and other programs for the commu-
nity.  Please mail your check today, large 
or small.  You can also donate securely 
online at www.secondchancear.org. 
 

VOLUNTEER 
SCAR is a 100% volunteer maintained 
organization, and you can join us and help 
the cats and kittens who canôt do for them-
selves.  Fill out a Volunteer Application 
today. 
 

FOSTER 
Can you open your home occasionally to 
house a mom and her kittens until theyôre 
old enough to be adopted, or house a needy 
cat on a short term basis when the shelter is 
full?  Call the shelter for more information. 
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Rest In Peace,  
Lady Grey  

 

Our beloved shelter cat, 

Lady Grey, passed away on 

December 13th from cancer.  

She was a special kitty with 

a loving heart who inspired 

our ñLetters to Lady Greyò 

newsletter column.  She will 

be missed by all who met her. 

Check out all our adoptable cats & kittens at www.petfinder.com.  Teach children to always adopt their pets, never buy. 
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